
Submissions on ground lease of 28 Matai Bay Road to FENZ. 

Total received: 6  

Against: 0  

In support: 6 

Names and contact details of submitters have been withheld for privacy reasons. 

 

1) My wife and I are local Far North ratepayers, 45 Tokerau Beach Rd, we agree with the lease 

so a new fire station may be built. 

 

2) I support the 33 year lease for the fire department, however as flat community recreational 

space is limited in the area and the nearby community growing, I suggest that the access to 

the rest of the recreation area is kept fully open for the public (in accordance with the Act 

for recreational reserves). It would be great if some public play space was developed for 

youth and their caregivers there. 

 

3) An improved fire station is needed by the expanding community.  It is a safety thing. 

 

4) I own a bach in the area and support the fire station and their needs.  The area is at high fire 

risk and I want them to have whatever infrastructure they need to support their fire fighting 

efforts. 

 

5) The community needs to be supported by an updated fire facility given the constant high fire 

danger of the peninsular.  The fire station is also a community hub which brings pride to 

Whatawhiwhi and the wider community. 

 

6) Because they provide essential services and deserve a flash new building in my opinion! I'm 

very happy to hear this is in the works. Aroha mai I cannot meet in person, but I'm sure a rep 

from my Wi-Kaitaia or Stephens whanau will be there. 


